
 

 

 

CITY OF CORAL GABLES, FLORIDA 

 

  

A RESOLUTION OF THE CORAL GABLES PARKS 

AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 

REQUESTING THAT THE CITY COMMISSION 

PURSUE A SEPARATE REFERENDUM FOR THE WAR 

MEMORIAL YOUTH CENTER MASTER PLAN 

 

 WHEREAS, at the March 10th, 2022 Coral Gables Parks and Recreation Advisory 

Board (“Board”) meeting, the Board was presented with the Master Plan Referendum, 

previously presented to the City Commission; and  

 

 WHEREAS, the presentation showcased the top twenty recommended project 

priorities, that were selected based on public facilities, parks and open spaces nearing their 

end of life, safety, public need, and public desire; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the presentation highlighted potential funding sources and the millage 

impact for taxable assessed values of homes in Coral Gables; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Board had discussions on the options of the project-based priority 

funding and believes that pursuing a separate referendum for the War Memorial Youth 

Center Master Plan will allow for a clearer view of future revenue sources;  

 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE PARKS AND 

RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD OF THE CITY OF CORAL GABLES: 

 

SECTION  1. The foregoing “Whereas” clauses are hereby ratified and confirmed as 

being true and correct and are hereby made a specific part of this Resolution upon adoption 

hereof. 

 

SECTION  2.  The Coral Gables Parks and Recreation Advisory Board urges the City 

Commission to pursue a separate referendum for the War Memorial Youth Center Master 

Plan.   

 

SECTION  3. The Coral Gables Parks and Recreation Advisory Board urges the City 

Commission to pursue a recommendation of splitting the plans, given that the impact of 

future residential tax dollar increases is still unknown, to allow for a clearer view of future 

revenue sources for the potential need of a second referendum option. 

 

SECTION  4. That this Resolution shall become effective upon the date of its passage and 

adoption herein. 

 

 

PASSED AND ADOPTED THIS TENTH DAY OF MARCH, 2022. 

 



 

 

 

APPROVED BY THE PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD 

(Passed unanimously) 

 


